Sports Oar Glub of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting — June 3", 2020
Held Remotely via Zoom

Call to Order: SCCNH President, Nick Wilson called the fifth business meeting of 2020 to order at 7:00 P.M.

Members attending: (President) Nick Wilson, (Vice-President) Rob Widdick, (Treasurer) Brittni Widdick,
(Corresponding Secretary) Charlie Parsons, (Executive Secretary) Calvin Demerath, Gary Smith, Rob Saporito,
George Young, Howard Roundy, John Santos, Katie Cole, Scott Sauve, Kyler Widdick, Jeff Durbin, Larry
Simmers, John Merva, Tim Dailey, John Colony

Secretary’s Report: Minutes were available from May 6. A motion was made to accept as submitted.
(Charlie/Rob)

Treasurer’s Report: Brittni reports we are in good standing. CTTC refunds have been pulled from the MSR
account. (Charlie/George)

Membership Report: Katie reports 85 regular and 17 life members, for a total of 102. (Charlie/George)

Programs
Autocross Report: Gary reports that there is not much to report. We are hopeful for a June event, but we are

dependent on NHMS opening. We need to go through the trailer as well before the season starts.

Brittni talked to K&K and they have essentially recommended not running events as we may not be covered
for any pandemic related claims. We may need written approval from local government to run.

Discussion was had about event safety when we start having events. SCCA will be a good guide for us to
follow.

Hillclimb Report: Nick relayed that Mike does not have anything new to report at this time. Mike does need a
check for Vermont for fall Ascutney.

Old Business:

Inventory of Autocross Trailer: Nick reached out to Alex at NHMS but we did not hear back about getting in.
Gary will follow up.

TSD Rally: There is a tentative date of July 26. Information will be posted online and through the mailing list
when we have details from Drew.

New Business

General Discussion: Larry asked about the Virtual Autocross. The current races are on iRacing, coordinated by
lan and we will try to socialize it to a more general audience.

Rob talked about facilitating screening participants at events and Scott has volunteered to assist us with
setting that up as he has experience with this in his profession.

Alex Bellone, SCCV and SCCNH member: Alex was involved in a serious car crash a few weeks ago and has
been in the hospital since. He’s pulling through but there is a long road to recovery. The club would like to
send a card if the hospital will allow it. Charlie and Nick will coordinate.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm. (Howard/John)
Respectfully Submitted

Calvin Demerath
Executive Secretary



